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Mr. Ed Grant, Chairperson
Eastern Regional Service Board
255 Majors Path, Suite 3

St. John's, NL A1A 0L5

E-mail: info@eastemwaste.ca

Dear Mr. Grant;

I write in follow-up to a meeting with yourself and Ken Kelly on November 15, 2018 and
subsequently with the Eastern Regional Service Board (ERSB) on December 5, 2018, and
further to your press release of February 1, 2019 regarding waste management collection
services and fees for cabin owners in unincorporated areas.

As you know, my approach to this issue upon my appointment as Minister of Municipal
Affairs and Environment in November was to seek to find common ground between cabin
owners and the ERSB on these issues in a collaborative fashion. I had pursued this through
meetings with the ERSB as well as representatives from the Cabin Owners Against Trash
Tax (COATT) group. During our meeting in November, I specifically requested that you and
Mr. Kelly develop a plan to implement seasonal rates or to remove un-serviced roads from
your collection routes, for further consideration and deliberation. This approach was
Intended to engage the Board in working towards a solution, rather than receiving a
directive from the Provincial Government. From the follow-up meeting with the ERSB board
members and your subsequent correspondence, it had become clear that the Board was
unwilling to take any such action. At that time, the preferred course of action was to pursue
an independent review of waste management collection services and associated fees in this
region.

In your recent public statement, I took great Interest in the Indication that the ERSB would
take direction from the Provincial Government with respect to waste collection practices in
these areas. 1note ERSB's position in this regard, and as the Minister responsible for the
Regional Service Boards Act, 2012 {the Act), I am taking this opportunity to clarify our
government's position and provide clear direction on waste management in the region.
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